
 
2025 Tournament Director Policies & Guidelines 

 
Thank you for hosting a Circuit Event! By doing so, you are responsible for reading and 

adhering to the following policies and guidelines: 
 

●​ Circuit Events must be made open to the public and registration must go through Disc 
Golf Scene if you are in North America. 

●​ “Player pack only” options during registration are NOT permitted. The Circuit Events 
program was created to encourage participation in local events.  

●​ Tournament Directors must place their order at least two weeks prior (no exceptions!) to 
their scheduled event, and can order up to twelve more packs than the number of 
possible registrants for their Circuit Event. Additional packs can be added to existing 
orders if we are notified at least two weeks prior to the event.  

●​ International Tournament Directors need to submit their order at least three weeks prior 
(no exceptions!) to their scheduled event.  

●​ Maximum allowable player packs is 144 per event.  
●​ Circuit Event Tournament Directors can purchase select additional gear on the order 

form for wholesale pricing, so long as they use that gear either as prizes for the Circuit 
Event or fundraising items to support the Circuit Event.  

●​ If you are not tax-exempt, please note that on your order and we will process your 
payment with proper sales tax added through our retail entity, the MVP Pro Shop.  

●​ All leftover discs obtained by the Tournament Director through the Circuit Events 
program cannot be sold until after the conclusion of all respective Circuit Events.  

○​ Glitch World Championship Qualifier discs cannot be sold until after June 1st 
○​ Circuit Challenge player pack discs cannot be sold until after August 31st 
○​ Space Race player pack discs cannot be sold until after December 14th 
○​ Watermelon discs cannot be sold until after December 14th 

■​ You are welcome to sell watermelon discs in-person at your event, but 
NOT prior to your event unless it is during registration (see next bullet) 

■​ You are able to sell the watermelon discs as an add-on at registration, but 
players must attend the event to get their melon disc 

●​ While we really cannot enforce a policy about it, we highly encourage you to prohibit 
friends-only cards for the Glitch World Championship Qualifier events. Tournament 
Directors had some complaints from players about scoring integrity in 2024, and since 
these events are important qualifiers to the Maple Hill event, we advise that you take 
measures to avoid friends-only cards at your GWCQ event.  

●​ Glitch World Championship Qualifier TDs MUST submit the names, phone numbers, and 
email addresses of their two winners to the email address below, complete with their 
GWCQ Disc Golf Scene link.  

 
(844) MVP-DISC 

circuit@mvpdiscsports.com 
 


